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Tēnā koe Dr Achmad 
 
Draft OPCAT Report – Kaahui Whetuu ki te Pito Care and Protection Residence 
 
In September 2024, your monitoring team visited the Kaahui Whetuu ki te Pito Care 
and Protection Residence (Kaahui Whetu) to monitor the safety and wellbeing of 
tamariki and rangatahi. This visit was completed as part of your role as a National 
Preventive Mechanism under the Optional Protocol to the Convention Against Torture 
and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment (OPCAT).  
 
On 19 December 2024, you provided your draft OPCAT report for Kaahui Whetuu to 
Oranga Tamariki—Ministry for Children (Oranga Tamariki) for review and comment. 
Our response to the factual accuracy was shared with your office on 27 January 2025.  
 
Oranga Tamariki has accepted six of the seven recommendations made and partially 
accepted one recommendation. Your recommendations range from concerns about 
supervision and training for kaimahi, to the provision of cultural programmes and 
activities for tamariki and rangatahi.  
 
We note that during this visit, Mana Mokopuna found no evidence of cruel, inhuman, 
degrading treatment or punishment (ill-treatment).  
 
We acknowledge that there are areas where we need to improve, and we are 
committed to ensuring action is taken to address concerns that you have raised. We 
note the need for clarity on the long-term strategic vision for Kaahui Whetuu and are 
pleased to advise that this is an area where the Youth Justice Services and Residence 
Care leadership team are currently working to determine strategic priorities so that a 
clear vision for the future of Kaahui Whetuu can be implemented.  
 
We note the concerns raised that tamariki and rangatahi placed at Kaahui Whetuu do 
not have consistent access to education. We are working with local schools and the 
Ministry of Education to ensure that tamariki and rangatahi placed at Kaahui Whetuu 
have access to education. We have partially accepted the recommendation that we 






